
 

 

                                                                           1407 W North Temple, Suite 310 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84114 

 
 
 
January 31, 2017 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY  
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
RE: Docket No. 16-035-36 - In the Matter of the Application of Rocky Mountain 

Power to Implement Programs Authorized by the Sustainable Transportation and 
Energy Plan Act 

 
On September 12, 2016, pursuant to Utah Code Annotated § 54-20-101, et seq., also known as 
Senate Bill 115 –  the Sustainable Transportation and Energy Plan Act (“STEP”), signed into law 
March 29, 2016, Rocky Mountain Power filed its Application, Exhibits, proposed tariff sheets, 
and direct testimony of four witnesses in support of the Application.  
 
The Company herein files its Supplemental Application including testimony of two witnesses 
updating the Company’s Application for the Plug-In Electric Vehicle Program and includes a 
proposal for Time of Use pricing, which was developed based on input received from the parties 
in a series of workshops.  The Company is seeking authorization from the Commission 
specifically with this Supplemental Application to implement a Plug-In Electric Vehicle 
Incentive Pilot Program and Tariff pursuant to U.C.A. § 54-20-103, including a Time of Use 
pricing pilot program, as required by the statute.  The Company will also provide an electronic 
version of this filing to psc@utah.gov.  
 
Rocky Mountain Power respectfully requests that all formal correspondence and requests for 
additional information regarding this filing be addressed to the following: 
 
By E-mail (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com 
    bob.lively@pacificorp.com  
    yvonne.hogle@pacificorp.com  
 
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR  97232 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Informal inquiries may be directed to Bob Lively at (801) 220-4052. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation 
 
CC: DPU 
 OCS 


